
 

 

Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters,  
     We hope you all had a wonderful 
Christmas and are already off to a good 
start this new year! Our first Christmas 
in Bolivia was interesting as it was much 
warmer (90 degrees) and quieter than 
we are used to, but we enjoyed our 
time together celebrating Christ’s birth. 
 In the past few weeks, more 
ministry opportunities have begun to 
open up for our family. Jacob had the opportunity to preach his first 
service in Spanish since our arrival and is now alternating every other 
Wednesday with the pastor. We’ve also begun teaching the younger 
children’s class at church on Sundays which we have really enjoyed! God 
has given us such a heart for the children here as they are so open and 
excited to learn about God! It has been great practice for our Spanish 
since kids tend to laugh along with you when you make a mistake!  
 We recently had the chance to go on an overnight camping trip with 
a local church’s youth group to a small town a few hours away. Another 
missionary we know planted a church there, and we were able to help 
pass out Scriptures and invitations throughout the town.  They also had a 
special service which we enjoyed attending. 

We were finally able to make some progress on our 
paperwork and Jacob’s visa application has been submitted! It 
will be several weeks before we know if it has been approved, 
but we would appreciate your prayers as we wait. We are still 
waiting on some paperwork from the government to be able to 
submit Shera’s application. We are applying for 3-year visas and 
are praying these will be accepted soon!  

Your servants for Christ!s sake, 

The McKinney Family  
Missionaries to Bolivia 
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